Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin

117-25 East 85th Street

New York City, 28

February 15, 1946

I Adar 14, 5706

This Saturday, February 16th

RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

will deliver his second address in the series on

"WHAT I SAW IN EUROPE"

II. "THE JEWISH SURVIVORS—THEIR FATE AND FUTURE"

Services begin 9:00 A. M.

The Rabbi will speak at 11:00 A. M.

LARGE CONGREGATION GREETS RABBI LOOKSTEIN

A capacity congregation attended our synagogue last Saturday to greet Rabbi Lookstein on his return from Europe. Besides the members of Kehilath Jeshurun, the Sisterhood and the Men's Club that were present to extend their greetings, many men and women from other parts of the city came to welcome the Rabbi and to hear a first hand report of his visit to our unfortunate brethren in the wartorn European countries.

In the first of a series of three addresses on the subject, "What I Saw in Europe," Rabbi Lookstein dealt with the three aspects of the Jewish plight — the wanton destruction of Jewish life exemplified by Dachau, the judgment and punishment meted out to the Nazi criminals at Nuremberg, and the ray of hope for a brighter day, symbolized by the UNO conference at London.

This Saturday the rabbi will deliver his second address entitled, "The Jewish Survivors, their Fate and Future."

NEW YOUTH LEAGUE ORGANIZED

We are happy to announce that a new organization for young men and women (ages 18-25) has recently been formed in our Synagogue House. The group will be known as the Kay Jay Youth League, and its program will include cultural, social and athletic activities.

The officers of the League are: Daniel Rosenthal, President; Saul Mines, Vice President; Sybil Septimus, Secretary; Irwin Kohen, Treasurer; Louis Kobin, Social Director; and Martin Simon, Athletic Director.

On Saturday night, March 9th, the League will hold its first Dance in the auditorium of the Synagogue House.

All Jewish young men and women are invited to join this League which promises to become the finest organization for Jewish youth in the community. Meetings are held Sunday afternoon at 4 o'clock in the Social Hall.

RAMAZ DINNER AT HOTEL PIERRE

Mr. Max Sadinoff, Chairman of the Ramaz Testimonial Dinner to Rabbi Lookstein, wishes to announce that the dinner scheduled for April 7th, will take place at the Hotel Pierre instead of the Waldorf-Astoria Hotel.

The increasing number of reservations that have already come in, has made this change necessary. The facilities offered by the Waldorf for that evening were not adequate to accommodate the hundreds of parents and friends who will participate in this function. The committee has therefore engaged the grand ballroom of the Hotel Pierre at Fifth Ave. and 61st Street.

We again urge those who are planning to attend the dinner to please send in their reservations at once. Those who are procuring ads for the souvenir journal are also requested to send in their greetings and ads to the Chairman, Mr. Larry Friedberg.

RAMAZ PARENTS COUNCIL MEETS FEBRUARY 26TH

The next regular meeting of the Parents Council of the Ramaz School will take place Tuesday evening, February 26th, at 8:30 in the Social Hall of the synagogue.

The guest speaker of the evening will be Mrs. Clara Greenberg who will talk on the subject, "Discipline in the Home." Following her address there will be a question and answer period.

Mrs. Greenberg is connected with the Child Study Association. She has an extensive background of training and experience in parent-teacher work, and has lectured on topics related to the growth of the child in school and at home. Both the speaker and the subject, therefore, should attract every parent to the forth-coming meeting.

HAPPY DAY FUND

The response to the Sisterhood Happy Day Fund which provides summer vacations for needy children has been very gratifying. Generous contributions were received from Mrs. Harry Fischel, who celebrated her anniversary, from Mrs. Louis Etra on her birthday, and from Mrs. Samuel Bucher in honor of her first grandchild.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Happy Anniversary greetings to our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Cohen, and Mr. and Mrs. J. Lazarsohn . . . We extend our good wishes to the Margareten family on the opening of the new Horowitz-Margareten matzoh plant at Long Island City. Good luck to you Regina and Fred Margareten.

CONGRATULATIONS

We extend our best wishes to our esteemed member Mr. and Mrs. Herman Elkon upon the Bar Mitzvah of their son Edmond which will be celebrated in our synagogue this Saturday.

RAMAZ NOTES

On February 22, 1946, the Jewish Education Committee will sponsor its annual Children's Community Assembly at Hunter College. This year's feature will be a living newspaper entitled, "Free Jews in a Free World." Ten Ramaz children will attend as delegates... We extend our congratulations to Fred Zuckerman who graduated from Ramaz and is now a student at the Bronx High School of Science. Good luck, Fred.

THEY NEED CLOTHING

We again wish to remind you to bring in any articles of clothing that you can spare for our stricken brethren in Europe. You and Your Men Friends are invited to attend the regular monthly meeting of the Men's Club

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 19TH, 8:30 P. M.

in the Auditorium of the Synagogue House to hear



DR. CARL HERMANN VOSS

talk on

"PALESTINE, THE MIDDLE EAST AND MINORITIES"

Dr. Voss is the Extension Secretary of the Church Peace Union and the World Alliance for International Friendship. He is also the Executive Secretary of the Christian Council on Palestine, and ranks high among those competent to speak on Zionism and the Jewish problem. He is a dynamic speaker, and presents his subject with imagination and power.

Collation

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookst	ein Rabbi
Victor Gold	Cantor
Joseph E. Adler .	Ritual Director
Herman C. Axelr	od. Educational Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
Saul J. Lance V	
Abraham R. Winer	Treasurer
Alexander Kommel	Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert	
Ira F. Weisman Presiden	t, Men's Club
Mrs. Harry Etra Presider	nt, Sisterhood

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday, February 16th— 7:30—Kay Jay Athletic Club.

Monday, February 18th-

3:30—Kay Jay Recreation Group.

8:00-Class in Hebrew I.

8:00-Class in Hebrew II.

8:30—Talmud Class.

9:00—Class in Jewish History.

Tuesday, February 19th-

3:30—Cub Pack 656.

8:30—Men's Club Meeting.

Wednesday, February 20th—3:30—Brownie Troop 3—273.

Thursday, February 21st—7:30—Boy Scout Troop 656.

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY	
Lighting of Candles	5:13
Mincha	5:15
SATURDAY	
Morning	9:00
Children's Services	
Weekly Portion: Tzaveh	
Exodus 27:20—30:10	
Haftorah: Ezekiel 43:10-27	
Mincha	5:15
Conclusion of Sabbath	6:05
DAILY SERVICES	
Morning	7:30
Sunday Morning	

YAHRZEITS

Evening5:20

FEBRUARY

16—BENJAMIN LEVY

17—ADOLPH BERNHARDT

17—BARUCH HEYMAN

20—JACOB FREEDMAN

20—NATHAN PODEL

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

FINE FUNERAL SERVICE

Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

76th Street & Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue FAr Rock. 7-7100 Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. MIami 5-7777